Kempsford

(with Whelford, Dunfield and Dudgrove)
Parish Newsletter

Kempsford jumble trail!
Date: 3rd oct 2020
From: 10am until 2pm

how to get involved: to have your house added to our map, put your

address, phone number and suggested donation of £3 through the
door of 14 Holford crescent.

(Deadline of 28" September)
Maps available on the day pick up at the same address.

On the day set up your jumble stall and get selling and
buying!

Refreshments available at THE GEORGE, INCLUDING WAFFLES!
Raising funds for kempsford school.

All other funds raised split between the rspca and the big
yellow bus project.

Social distancing guidelines to be followed.
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KEMPSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Teresa Griffin, Winterwood, Whelford, Fairford, Glos. GL7 4EB
Tel: 01285 713691  Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net

Parish Councillors Email Tel.

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628
Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645
Mrs Christine Nugent christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net | 01285 810306
Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273
Mr Mark Strange markstrange @kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635
Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07801 295331
Mrs Karen Saunders karensaunders@kempsfordparishcouncil.net | 01285 713155

Parish Council Meeting Dates

The Parish Council was hoping to be able to resume face to face meetings in
September, but the recommended advice from the National Association of
Local Councils is that Parish Councils should continue to meet remotely.

Meetings will continue to be held via Zoom video conferencing software. If
any member of the public wishes to participate, please contact the Clerk for
further information. It would also be helpful if the topic of any questions to
be asked could be provided in advance.

Tuesday 20th October 2020 at 7.45pm
Tuesday 17th November 2020 at 7.45pm



@ Gloucestershire
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Highways

Hlytways calmlssmng
Floor East
Shire Hall
Gloucester GL1 2TH
0B000 514 514
highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk
Our Ref: 11283442 — 859060
21 September 2020
Dear SirfMadam
What: Temporary Traffic Order to close the road for camiageway resurfacing

Where: 3/168 Horcott Road, Whelford. See overieaf for details of road closure.
When: For approximately 10 Nights (excl. weekends) between the hours of 19:00 to 07:00

The PLANNED start and end dates are currently Thursday 8™ October to Wednesday 21%
October, however keep an eye on the web page detailed below or the signs on site for any
short notice changes.

Our resurfacing programme is dependent on several factors. It can be affected by things like; heavy rain,
changes in temperatures and other weather events as well as plant breakdown and unforeseen technical
issues that arise once work has begun. All this means scheme dates and details can change at short
nofice. We appreciate this is inconvenient, and we will keep our online schedule and our social media feeds
updated with more details if changes happen.

Find the mos : gtes and more information about this scheme via our:
-  Website — www. glouoestetshue gov ukhesurfacng
- Signs in the area

You can also check for any updates on our website or our social media platforms.
- - Facebook — Gloucestershire Roads
- - Twitter - @GlosRoads

if you do not have access to the intemet or social media you may wish to ask friends or neighbours to help
you access our website. If you know of neighbours who cannot access our website, please share this
information with them.

ROAD CLOSURE

We will be resurfacing the road at the above location as part of our promise to invest £150 million in the
county’s roads. To ensure the safety of you and our work force we have, under Sections 14, 15 & 16 of the
Road Traffic Act 1984 as amended, made a Temporary Traffic Order to close the road.

Due to the type of engineering activities required with camageway resurfacing, the road closure can cover an
area greater than the area being resurfaced. This is to allow activities, such as movement and placement of

We appreciate road closures are inconvenient, but in order to keep you and the team working on the rcad
safe it is necessary. We have planned the work so we can be in and out as quickly as possible and have
tried to do it at a time that will minimise any inconvenience.



ACCESS

In accordance with the Temporary Traffic Order, we are not permitted to allow any person or vehicle to
proceed along the closed roads; with the exception of pedestrian access to properties, emergency vehicles,
and statutory undertakers responding to an emergency situation.

Therefore, if you nomally drive into or out of this area during the hours when the road closure is in place, we
ask you to please make alternative amangements.

In exceptional circumstances, some level of access may be considered. This will be on a case by case basis
and only where it doesn't impact on our ability to camry out the work and where it is safe to do so. Any
access during this time would be at the drivers own risk as it is a works site and may have raised iron works
or a temporary surface.

DIVERSIONS

We have created an official diversion route which will be signposted and is suitable for all vehicles that
would normally use the closed road. We appreciate you may know an altemative route, however please be
aware altemative routes which are outside of the road closure area are used at driver’s discretion.

Contact Us
-  Thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation. if you have any queries please refer to the Frequently
Asked Questions leafiet delivered with this letter, visit our web site www.gloucestershire.qov.uk/resurfacing
Or email us at highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk

Below is a map showing the extents of the road closure.
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David Hicks

Structural Maintenance Team Manager

Gloucestershire County Council
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Road dosures — your questions answered
It is often necessary for us to temporarily close a section of road for essential resurfacing or maintenance
work. We close the road for safety reasons and also to get the work done as quickly as possible.

You are receiving the following information because you live or work on a section of road that is due to

be temporarily closed

in the near future. We hope this will help answer any questions you may have.

Properties immediately affected by the road closure should have received a lefter with further details. If
not please contact highwavs@ sota ;

Why can't you do these

Answer

Wil we be able to As the work involves hot asphalt and large equipment, we will be unable to allow traffic through the
fd'r;vr:backandfod\ Road Closure. If you nomally dmnmofdnekoadclmxedum\gdwehourswhm&ednsne

our property is in place, we ask you to please make arrangements. In exceptional Grcumstances, some
while the road is pcffacaocess ma;o;ecorader'edmacasebycasebaasbtnaiywhene(does not impact our ability
closad? to undertake the necessary works and where it is safe to do so.
[~ Can 1 walk through Pedestrian access will be mantained to properties within the road osure and you will be allowed to
the road dosure? proceed when it i safe to do so.

We always consider night working as an option but it is often not feasible due to environmental

the road past my
house?

works at night? restrictions related to noise, particularly in residential areas.
TF you usually park on the road within the Road Closure, you will need to find akemative parking
Where am I expected | nearby during the hours of the road dosure, There s a possibility that your vehicle may be towed out
to park while the of the area ¥ it is obstructing the works.
road is closed? Off-Road Parking will not be affacted however vehide access wil only be granted in exceptional
ommloeswherestdoesmt muﬂenaheﬂ\ewa'kmdwhaeutssa{emdo S0,
Tmexpecﬁnga i
delivery to my home Vehndeaccesst}wmsghd)eRoaddosurew‘notbepossiHe dmeréoremavud&sappmm
during this period — please consider rearranging any deliveries for after the work is finished or outside of the road dosure
will it get to me? hours.
N s s b Please encourage staff, customers and deliveries to access the business outside of the Road Closure
A S sty hours, If this is not possible, please encourage staff and customers to park nearby and use the
delivesies be able @ get pedestrian access, In exceptional circumstances, some level of access may be considered on a case by
through? m;?sk}:xwﬂvﬁmhdosmimarabﬁumuﬂadeﬂnmvmksaﬂuﬁset
is safe to do so.
I'm disabled and need In exceptional ciraumstances, some level of access can be considered on a case by case basis but only
\gﬁcular = where it does not impact our ability to undertake the necessary works and where it is safe to do so.
m_fafsd‘?;g Please cal our Customer Contact Cantre with details of your circumstances o, if work is already
P e underway please let our gateman or site manager know your circumstances and they will do what they
: Can to assist,
We are expecting home Please let your carer / district nurse / midwife know about the road dosure as they may need to allow
SR b o] extra time for the visit in case of delays. It is likely that vehicle access through the Road Closure will
dictrict nurse | midwife not be possible, therefore it is suggestad that visitors park outside of the road dosure and use the
during this period —will | b o % our Customer Contact Centre with details of your G if work is
they be able to get our your circumstances or, is dlready
through? underway, please let our gatemen know of any expected visits in advance and they will do what they
Y can to assist,
This road is on a bus
route, what will ha We notify the bus companies about road dosures well in advance, they will have arranged alternative
to the buses while routes. Please contact your bus operator for more details.
road is closed?
How will our rubbsh
and recycling be Your refuse collector will have been advised of the dosure well in advance and should have made
dosad?
Why does the diversion Official diversion routes that use roads of an equivalent dassification will be signposted. This allows
route have to go so far? :?dv‘;:ndh:ssmbeouﬁdemﬂm&nmdsmwimﬁehrﬁnmhmdwtm
or namow bridges.
How are you going to | Oicial diversion routes will e signposted that use roads of an equivalent dassiication that are
stop traffic from using | suitable for weighted vehides such as HGV's and buses. With regards 1o local traffic movements, we

have no authority to stop individual road users from dedding to use akemative routes outside of the

road




ADVANCE NOTICE!

FESTIVE CAKE STALL ORGANISED BY
KEMPSFORD COMMUNITY CAFE

Unfortunately due to the current Covid-19 situation we
regret that we are not able to re-open the monthly café
for the time being.

However we are planning to hold a table sale of
seasonally festive cakes for Christmas on

Thursday 10" December 11 am - 2 pm.

We are also planning a pre-ordering and home delivery service
on this date, please contact Dawn on 01285 810419
after 1% December for more details.

NOVEMBER 2020 NEWSLETTER

Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by
MONDAY 26TH OCTOBER 2020 PLEASE

Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net




Kempsford Village Hall

We are delighted to announce that Kempsford Village Hall will be re-opening
from the 1st October 2020.

We have worked to ensure that the hall is 'covid safe', compling with all Gov-

ernment regulations.

Some of our regular hirers will be back with their classes along with some new!
If you are interested in hiring the hall then please contact

villagehallbookings@kempsford.net

We look forward to having you back!
KEMPSFORD VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEMBERS

*Hannah Dickens, Chair  *Mark Britt, Vice-chair *Jo Colson, Treasurer

*Joy Cross, Secretary *Mel Denny, Bookings Secretary *Pete Robinson, Fundraising Coordinator
*Caroline Gooch Amy Durban Louise Jeffrey, Safeguarding

*Kate Collins Mark Strange, Parish Council Rep.

* Denotes Trustee

To contact any Committee Member email infokempsfordvillagehall@kempsford.net

New members are always welcome

CHURCH YARD TIDY UP
Meet at St Mary’s Kempsford
Saturday 10 October from 9.30 am till 12 noon

If you would like to come and help us tidy up the church yard, clear away the long
nettles and leaves, or you would like to help the team cleaning inside, reaching the
corners that do not get cleaned on a weekly basis, you will be very welcome

You will need your own tools, dusters and polish and bring a mug.

Refreshments of tea and coffee will be served.



ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 2020

Due to the Covid 19 Corona Virus, and for the safety of the Public and Volunteers, the
Royal British Legion will not be conducting House to House Collections this year. That
said, poppies may be available at static points such as the Shell Garage and the local
pubs, providing the management/landlords agree.

Woreaths will be available for the Remembrance Sunday Church Services and the
respective collections will go to the British Legion to support the welfare needs of our
service/ex Service personnel.

Thank you so much for your kind support over the years from Kempsford, Whelford,
Dudgrove, Dunfield and Castle Eaton. Let us hope that things can get back to normal in
2021.

Alvin M Hill

Squadron Leader (Ret’d)
Local Area Organiser
01285 810035
amjhill@btinternet.com

(3GRCC ===
Community Wellbeing Service in the Cotswolds

The Community Wellbeing Service in the Cotswolds provides support to
improve the health and wellbeing of the community and residents. The
effects of the COVID19 lockdown have increased the loneliness and
social isolation that we faced in the district, along with the effect it has
had on those suffering with mental health issues. If you, or anyone you
know has faced issues relating to the above, or other factors impacting
their health and wellbeing, then please get in contact for our support.

We are accepting new referrals from anyone in the community, health
professionals and self-referrals.

For more information on the service and what we can help with please
visit our website https://www.grcc.org.uk/individuals-and-
families/community-wellbeing-service. To get in contact please call
07738 106384 or email cws.grcc@nhs.net.




Dog Fouling

Dog mess is the most unacceptable and offensive type of litter on our streets. It is
unpleasant to see it in parks, on the pavement, and especially on your shoe!

While many dog owners are caring, responsible individuals, there are still some people
who do not clean up after their pets. Dog fouling is consistently one of the highest sources
of complaints by the public to the District Council. Dog fouling is seen as one of the biggest
nuisances blighting public spaces. Not only is it an unpleasant sight and smell, its
unhygienic and spreads disease.

Dog fouling is not only unpleasant, it is dangerous. Whilst rare, contact with dog
excrement can cause toxocariasis. This is an infection caused by the roundworm toxocara
canis. The eggs of the parasite can be found in soil or sand contaminated with dog faeces
and if swallowed, result in an infection that lasts between 6 and 12 months and can cause
blindness. With infected soil samples often found in play areas, toxocariasis most
commonly affects children between 18 months and 5 years.

If individuals wish to take action against a dog owner who has not cleaned up after their
dog, they should report to the District Council, details of the offence. To include the name
and address of the person in charge of the dog, a description of the dog, plus details of the
date, time and place.

Cleaning up after your dog is one of the key responsibilities of dog ownership, especially in
public places. The best way is to use a doggy bag, or a carrier bag, to pick up the faeces.
Ideally this should then be placed in a designated dog bin. However, a lack of a nearby bin
is no excuse. To bag it and leave poo bags in trees, on fences or on the ground is alsc
completely unacceptable as this is extremely bad for the environment.

“Dogs and the Law “

The Cotswold District Council Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO), makes it an offence i
you do not remove any poo deposited by your dog. This removal must be done without
delay.

Any breach of the Order could result in a £100 fixed penalty notice or being taken to court
and receiving a fine on conviction of up to £1000. The PSPO does not apply to blind or
partially-sighted people with guide dogs and those with other trained assistance dogs.

Please see a video produced by Rochford Council in their efforts to engage with dog
owners “Poo to me” https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NVTSIxkjxUs

Download our leaflet at: https://www.cotswold.gov.uk/media/r2rawgk0/dog-fouling cdc-
leaflet-jan-2020.pdf




HRSE S.C.R.AP.

FLY TIPPING!

We ALL have a DUTY OF CARE, to ensure our household

or business waste is disposed of legally and not fly tipped.
Avoid an UNLIMITED FINE by following the S.C.R.A.P. code:

B uspect ALL waste carriers

heck with the Environment Agency on 03708 506 506
that the provider taking your waste away is licensed

m efuse unexpected offers to have waste taken away
sk what will happen to your waste

ﬁaperwork should be obtained - get a full receipt

Around two thirds of fly tips are household waste.

These are all examples of fly tipping which YOU could be

fined or prosecuted for.




VIS IS TSI IS IS
.
Did you know?

Under section 34(2A) of the Environmental
Protection Act 1990, Domestic Duty of
Care, you can be issued a fixed penalty
notice of up to £400 if you don't dispose
of your waste correctly.

» If fly tipped waste is traced back to

o If failed to make appropriate checks to ensure the
transfer of j{el8):§ waste was to an authorised person

o If forget to check if the waste carrier is registered
to remove Rfel%d household waste

o If forget to get a Waste Transfer Note or receipt
for the waste which gives a description of the waste,
where it was collected from and where it’s going

If fail on any of the above, then may receive
a fixed penalty notice or face prosecution.

For more information on preventing For information about the Household
fly tipping or to report fly tipping Waste Recycdling Centres

cotswold.gov.uk/flytipping recycleforgloucestershire.com

) .Y?u . ,;:‘-::\
S Gloucestershire it COTSW! /’ "
: f Constabulary nrnmrc(?n}-? ﬁNFU



Thoughtless dog owners

We're watching you!

Walk your dog away
from a fine of up to £1000

Clean up after your dog S COTSWOLD
1T'S THE LAW SRS pisTCT Couneil




ST MARY’S KEMPSFORD WITH ST ANNE’S WHELFORD

Contact details for the parish
Rev Kim Brown - 01285 810954 or revkimbrownl0a@gmail.com
Lay Preacher — Rob Mitchell 01285 712821
Church wardens: Elizabeth Emberson dizzylizzie@sky.com
or Keith Howlett- 01285 712268 keith.howlettl@btopenworld.com
or there is a Facebook page The 5 Villages

Autumn is definitely upon us; the mornings are fresh and leaves begin to fall.
We've celebrated Harvest Festival at church and with our school classes, and a
lot of food has been delivered to the Foodbank to share with those who need it.
Thank you to everyone who gave so generously, it’s been wonderful to be a part
of that sharing and caring.

As the season turns, amidst the beauty of the colours and thankfulness for the
harvest, it looks as though we may be in for a difficult winter with further
restrictions ahead. No-one will be looking forward to this, but we know now
what to expect and what we need to do. | am confident that the systems that
evolved to support others will resume if they are needed, and we will again care
for our neighbours and those who are vulnerable.

There are always signs of hope, as we adapt to change - our Family Service
moved out into the churchyard last Sunday and the children enjoyed examining
nature in more detail; an Autumn Scarecrow Festival is being planned to cheer
us during half-term. The creativity and resilience of people is irrepressible and |
believe God will uphold us and give us stamina for what lies ahead.

There is a financial impact being felt in many areas of life due to the virus and
the church has been heavily impacted. If you have enough, and feel able to give
a donation towards the running costs of either of our churches, that would be
wonderful. You can do this easily online by visiting:
https://qgivealittle.co/campaigns/d3963f3d-f641-49e7-bf00-e76b760c9af6
There will also be church and churchyard tidy up on Sat 10" October at 9.30am.
Bring tools, gloves and a mug — we’d be very glad of your support.

Best wishes, Rev Kim



ST MARY’S KEMPSFORD WITH ST ANNE’S WHELFORD

Contact details for the parish
Vicar: Rev Kim Brown - 01285 810954 or revkimbrownl0a@gmail.com
Lay Preacher — Rob Mitchell 01285 712821
Church wardens: Elizabeth Emberson dizzylizzie@sky.com
Keith Howlett - 01285 712268 keith.howlettl@btopenworld.com

CHURCH SERVICES IN OCTOBER

Sunday October 4th
8.30 am Holy Communion

9.30am Holy Communion
9:30 am Service of The Word
Sunday October 11th
8.30 am Holy Communion
9.30am Service of The Word
9.30am Holy Communion
11 am Holy Communion
Sunday October 18th
9.30 am Holy Communion
9.30 am Holy Communion
11 am Holy Communion
4.00 pm Family Service
Sunday October 25th
9:30 am Service of The Word
9.30 am Holy Communion
11 am Holy Communion

Meysey Hampton
Kempsford
Castle Eaton

Whelford
Kempsford

Castle Eaton
Meysey Hampton

Whelford

Castle Eaton
Marston Meysey
Kempsford

Castle Eaton
Kempsford
Meysey Hampton

St Mary’s, Kempsford is open on Wednesdays and Saturdays for private prayer and reflection
Morning Prayer is said Mondays to Fridays on the Facebook page The 5 Villages

Wednesday 28 October at 7 pm in St Mary’s Kempsford All Souls Service to remember those
who have died.



Yoga classes starting in Kempsford Village Hall in October!

| am very excited to announce that | will be offering yoga classes at
the village hall from October.

Sunday 7pm-A more relaxed vinyasa practice

Tuesday 8pm-A stronger Ashtanga based practice

Please book through atwestcottage.com

If you have any questions, please email yoga @atwestcottage.com

Namaste

Charlie

RAINBOWS - 1st Kempsford Rainbows

We are looking for new girls to join our dynamic and enthusiastic group, if
your daughter is between 5-7 and you want to know a little bit more about it
then please get in contact we will only be too happy to see you there.

Rhubarb (Caroline Gooch) —
1st Kempsford Rainbows
07826939718/email
1stkempsfordrainbows@gmail.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/




FRIENDS OF FAIRFORD & LECHLADE
COMMUNITIES

(Reg. Charity No: 1180059)

YOUR LOCAL CHARITY

Serving Fairford, Lechlade and the surrounding villages.
(Formerly League of Friends of Fairford Hospital)

News and Information from your Community Friends

DELAYED ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING FOR COMMUNITY FRIENDS
Due to Covid-19 we have been unable to hold our AGM and because of current restrictions and social
distancing requirements it is not possible to organise one in the traditional manner. We have therefore
decided to organise a ‘virtual AGM’ using the Zoom video conferencing facility. We accept that this is
not ideal as not all of our members will be able to access this but we consider it important that we hold
the AGM for the financial year 2019. We will also look at how we can get the Annual Report and
Accounts and the AGM Minutes to all of our members including those who do not use or have access to
electronic media.

We are planning to hold the AGM during the month of November and once we have finalised the date
this will be published in the normal way.

COVID-19 COMMUNITY FUNDING SUPPORT — REMAINS OPEN FOR

APPLICATIONS
The Community Friends’ Covid-19 Support Fund established to provide financial support to local
organisations, charities, volunteer groups, families and individuals who have been impacted by Covid-19
remains open for applications. To date from 34 applications grants of approximately £37,000 have been
made providing financial support to 23 different charities, organisations, families and individuals within
our area of benefit.
Please refer to our website for details of how to apply and the criteria we use to assess applications
(www.friendsoffairford.org.uk).

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 2020
It is with regret that the Friends of Fairford & Lechlade Communities’ well-supported Christmas Bazaar
will not be taking place this year. This will be a disappointment for all who help and support this great
event. The current environment and social distancing requirements preclude us from fund raising in this
traditional way. We thank you for your understanding. Our fund raising activities have been restricted
this year, but we will be reminding those who are members of our 100 Club to renew their subscriptions
shortly. We really want to increase the number of members, so please look out for details of how to
subscribe in the November and December issues of local magazines and thank you for your on going
support.

CHARITY SHOP - LECHLADE
The Community Friends’ Charity Shop in Lechlade has now reopened. Due to Covid-19 we are
operating different opening hours and will also be taking donations by appointment only, as noted below.
These changes will help us to operate in a Covid-19 safe environment and we thank you for your patience
and understanding in working with us on this.
Opening hours:
Wednesdays to Fridays 10.00 am to 03.45 pm Saturdays 09.00 am to 01.30 pm

We will be open on Mondays for taking in donations. This will be strictly by appointment only. To
make an appointment please telephone the Manager during opening hours on 01367 252189.

We will be closed on Tuesdays when we will be sorting and cleaning.

Information on what we do and how to subscribe to our 100 Club can be found on our website
www.friendsoffairford.org.uk and the names of our existing team of trustees are listed on the Charity
Commission’s website.

Graham Hewitt, Chairman
Friends of Fairford & Lechlade Communities (Reg. Charity No. 1180059)

www.friendsoffairford.org.uk



ENE N E
2020

Walk S5k or 10k this
October, in memory of

a loved one to raise funds
and support people
through the most difficult
times of their lives.

Get together with family and friends
and choose your own walking route,
which might include a place that is
special to you.

You can take part on any day this
October or on our official walk day
17 October.

Sign up now:

call: 0808 164 4572

email: walktoremember(@sueryder.org
visit: www.sueryder.org/walktoremember

Sue Ryderiza charity registend in England and Wales (1052076)
and in Scotianc (SCOI95 TE. Ref 07210 © Sue Ryder Augies 2000




Know exactly where
> what3words
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Partner Comms Guide

How what3words can help 999 #KnowExactliyWhere

what3words is now used by 80% emergency services in the UK and
has helped to locate nearly 4,000 incidents since it first started being
used.

Their system has given every 3m square in the world a unique
identifier made of 3 words - making the location of any emergency
or incident very easy to describe and share. For example

tortoises.swarm.announce will take you to a precise location
on Ben Nevis where, in February 2020, a group of hikers were
rescued.

Make sure you download the free app in advance to be prepared.

Being able to give your precise location in an emergency can save vital
time and lives.

Make sure you're prepared by downloading the free @what3words app
so you can help 999 #KnowExactlyWhere the emergency is.




Village Organisations & Useful Contacts

Church Wardens

Church Chair

Church Bells

Kempsford School

Chairman of School Governors
Farmors School

Kempsford Village Hall Bookings
Whelford Village Hall & bookings
Kempsford Angling Club

Dance Classes at Kempsford V.Hall
Kempsford Brownies

Cricket

Royal British Legion

Soldiers, Sailors & Airman’s Acc.(SSAFA)
Scottish & Southern Electricity
Thames Water

Non-emergency Police Contact

NHS 111 Service

Environment Agency

Bulk Refuse

Highway Matters & Street Light Faults
Kempsford Hand Bell Team (Beaubells)
Fairford Sports Centre

Cotswold District Councillors

Cotswold District Council

Gloucestershire County Council

Gloucestershire County Councillor

Constituency MP

Parish Council Clerk
(see Parish Council page for Councillors)

Newsletter items
Kempsford Website

Kempsford Parish Council Website

Kempsford

Elizabeth Emberson Email:dizzylizzy@sky.com
Keith Howlett

Mrs Cathy Stanford
Iris Lewis

Mr Richard Mendum (Head Teacher)
Darren Jeffrey

Mr Matthew Evans (Head)

chair@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk

Mel Denny villagehallbookings@kempsford.net
Sue Griffin 374croft@gmail.com
Mr J Hussey

Ms Gillian Shearing
Philippa Griffin https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/
Anthony Axel-Berg

Mr A Hill

Mr & Mrs A Hill

(when less urgent than 999)
Floodline—0845 9881188 General Enquiries -
(phone to book)
highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk
Iris Lewis

Steve Trotter Steve.trotter@cotswold.gov.uk

Stephen Andrews Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk

Out of hours Social Care issues only

Mr Raymond Theodoulou raymond.theodoulou@gloucestershire

Sir Geoffrey Clifton Brown cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk
Mrs Teresa Griffin teresagriffin@kempsfordparish

Council.net

Mrs Teresa Griffin As above
www.kempsford.net

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net

Find us on

Facebook

01285 712268
713033
810770
810367
810875
712302

0734 1901986
712979
810446

01793 875934

07766222951
810035
810035

0800 072 7282

0800 316 9800

101

111

03708 506 506
01285 623000
08000 514 514
01285 810770
713786

07710 405323
01285 810663
623000

01452 425000
01452 614194

.gov.uk
01285 752000
01242 514551

0781 8626158

0781 8626158

‘Kempsford Village’

‘Kempsford Mums & Dads’


mailto:Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk




